September 17, 2020

Town of Eleanor P.O. Box 185 Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor Cam Clendenin

Recorder Lynda Casto Councilman Kevin Childers Councilwoman Teresa Harmon Councilwoman Regina Harmon Councilman Jack McLane Councilman Joey Tolley, Jr.

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The minutes of the previous meeting was approved for payment on a motion by T. Harmon, 2^{nd} by J. McLane & carried.

The liability forecast was approved for payment on a motion by J. Tolley, 2nd by R. Hull & carried.

Report From Officers of the Town/

Began with report from Laura Cox on grants. Our grant has been submitted. Currently working on grant that is due Nov. 30th.

Council discussed the CARES Act Grant Submission and current awards. Grant from October must be submitted by Nov. 30th. This grant is getting harder to submit for. Asking for a lot of different things. Check stubs are now needed. No way to print check stubs on the system once payroll is complete. Lynda is now making copies of all checks once payroll is done.

Back to Standing Committees/

Parks/ Council presented a plaque to Carl Neal at the meeting for his 20 years service to the town. One will be displayed at the town hall.

Town has been cleaning at the Industrial Park. Looks so much better.

Council looked at repairs called Elephant Armor for the pool. Sets up quick and very sturdy. Cost is around \$900.00.

Also some miscellaneous items: New bucket for skid steer \$1500.00, AC repairs in maintenance building for the men \$900.00 and AC in Tri Co. \$2500.00 Total for all \$5800.00

Motion to allow was made by J. Tolley, 2nd by T. Harmon & carried.

Rich Pullens was presented to discuss Jeep Fest. This event is based solely on the Governor and the current restrictions.

Police Committee/ County is wanting to place an officer here in Eleanor for the three schools. He would be for the schools only. We will meet with the Board on the 3rd. to discuss the options.

We are having trouble with our basketball courts with people from Ohio holding tournaments with multiple showing up. The police will monitor weekly to follow up.
The people from the Census will be in town on Sept. 24 th .
Travel teams are a no go when the county is RED.
Now only 10 people allowed by Governors office per event.
Council discussed opening up the rooms for rental but decided not to on the Governor's new schedule for RED counties.
Further business under Reports from Officers of the Town/
A motion was made by J. Tolley, 2 nd by T. Harmon & carried to allow the Mayor to sign a resolution by Regional Intergovernmental Hazard Mitigation Resolution.
Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/
Read a bid from Merry Maids for cleaning and council agreed on the town hall/Homestead room on a motion by K. Childers, 2 nd by R. Hull & carried.
All business being complete the meeting adjourned at 8:46 PM.

Recorder

Mayor